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TO:
Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 


Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace 

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte


Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

Commissioner Albert C. Jones 

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Public Services Director

DATE:
June 8, 2015
RE:
SE Storm Drainage Project Phase I - City Project 14-002

Pay Application and Final Closeout to Metro Equipment Services, Inc. 
Introduction and Background

As part of the on-going effort to mitigate perennial flooding problems in the southeast, the City has embarked on a massive drainage project known as the Southeast Drainage Improvements Project. 

Phase 1 which encompasses the Meadowbrook Lake Pump Station is one key component of the southeast drainage system. The lake is owned by Meadowbrook Lakes View Condominium “B”, Inc. The primary pump station is located in the lake and all its attendant appurtenances are located in a private development. The City has a non-exclusive easement and irrevocable right of access and use for refurbishing the pump house and repairing or replacing the drainage lines and other future construction on the easement. 

The original amount of the SE Storm Drainage Project Phase I was awarded in the amount of $1,259,000 to Metro Equipment Service, Inc. The actual low bid was $1,299,000, since State Revolving Funds (SRF) are being used for this project the total Project allowance of $110,000 could not be awarded. Only $70,000 of the $110,000 allowances was approved by the FDEP at the time of bid award. Four Pay Applications have been invoiced and paid totaling $1,165,715.53 leaving a project balance of $93,284.47. 
During construction several modifications were made to address unforseen conditions, point repair of existing drain pipes, tree and stump removal and various contract credits. The net cost to implement the modifications resulted in a net credit change order of ($42,346.59) to the project award amount of $1,259,000.00.

The Public Services Department is in receipt of the final Pay Application No. 5 in the amount of $50,937.88. Staff has reviewed all documents and agrees with our consultant to recommend approval of Change Order 1, resulting in a net credit of ($42,346.59) and recommending approval of Pay Application 5 in the amount of $50,937.88.
Staff recommends approval. 
Recommendation
It is recommended that the City Commission approve the Credit Change Order No. 1 in the amount of ($42,346.59) and approve the final pay application in the amount of $50,937.88 payable to Metro Equipment Services, Inc. This will allow close-out of Southeast Stormwater Drainage Project Phase 1.
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